Kintore Primary School
Bulletin No. 16 – Session 2017-2018

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Rotary Quiz
Congratulations to our Quiz Team – Jane Curry, Teun van der Holt, Alex Beagrie, James Skinner and Hadyn McCall who came forth in the North East Competition at the Beach Ballroom.
Having been pipped to third place by one point, our local Rotary Group have decided that they will donate to the school £50; the quiz team will decide how it will be spent. 
We would like to thank the Rotary Club for their continued support. 

Bikeability
It is hoped that P6 classes will begin Bikeability session from mid September. This activity cannot be undertaken without considerable volunteer support. 

Academy – transition 
National Entitlement Cards (Young Scot) – the Academy hopes to have these in place for the transition days.  Funds will have to be added to each pupil’s Academy account and the Academy suggest each pupil bring £10 for their three days and this will be put on their card.  Any surplus will be carried forward or, depending on the spend, a top up may be required!
Pupils on free school meals will still have this but it might be a good idea to give them some cash so they are familiar with the process. 
Transport – school transport have informed us that all 
passes will be issued prior to link days.  In the past this 
has always been last minute and we appreciate that this 
is often the main anxiety for pupils. 
P.E. Kit – Pupils will require their kits with them on 
Friday. 
Medication – should your child require prescribed





medication during the day, the Academy require to know
this in advance and the necessary forms completed.
Pupils should not carry other medication, with the
exception of asthma inhalers.

School Meals
Please note that if your child is moving from P3 into P4 in August parents should ensure that they have registered their child for on-line payment. Cash or cheque does however, continue to be an option.  At some time next session, on-line payment will extend to school trips etc. 
Information leaflets on the above are available in both the school foyer and website. 
P7 parents should try to reduce their child’s account as much as possible although any funds remaining can be carried forward. 

School Garden 
Staff and pupils have been working hard to keep the garden tidy and as usual we will require some help over the holidays to keep the garden blooming and the tomatoes ripening. 
If you can spare some time, please let us know on the attached slip, even just a few days will suffice, and we will hopefully be able to put a rota together. 

Kids Klub Summer Programme
Spaces are still available on the above.  A copy of the programme is on our website; contact Rhonda Peden on 07717 794272 for more information. 






Active Schools Summer Programme
Information on the above is available on the Active Schools website or on the school website.  All activities take place, once again, in Kemnay which is disappointing considering the financial contribution we as a school and the PTA make to this. 
Sports Day 
We would like to take the opportunity to thank all the parent volunteers who helped make our sports day go smoothly.  Thanks too, to the PTA for the refreshment stall. 

Early Years Get Together
As a follow up to our previous coffee and chat sessions we have arranged a get together for all parents/carers of pre-school and P1 children on Wednesday 20 June at 9.15am and 2.00pm. 
To help with numbers, we have some slips in the foyer, or just contact the school.  Slips went out with P1 pupils last week. 

Class Formation 
We have had to adjust our class formation for P1 as recent intakes meant that all our P1 classes were full.  Pupil allocation is almost complete. 
As usual we will have a number of composite classes.  For some reason this seems to cause anxiety for some parents when in fact all classes are composite in terms of ability and age.  Should this be a concern we have added a FAQ leaflet to our website. 
We are always happy to discuss individual situations. 

Sum Dog Competition 
In the most recent Aberdeenshire Sum Dog Competition, out of 105 classes playing P6K finished seventh overall and P2S finished tenth (from a total of 105 classes).  We also had some daily winners Matthew Mahoney, Elana Branston and Jonathan MacQueen – well done all!


We are aware that not all children are able to access Sum Dog at home and hope to rectify this next term through our additional funding by purchasing additional hardware. 
 
Head Teacher Appointment
This is going to schedule and we will keep you informed as the process unfolds. 

Forthcoming Events
Friday 22 June 	- P1P Assembly 
Wednesday 27 June	- P1/P7 Transition 
to Friday 29 June 
Wednesday 27 June	- Nursery meetings
Thursday 28 June	- Nursery meetings
Friday 29 June	- Nursery Open 
	Afternoon 

Holidays for 2017/2018 Session
Friday 6 July 2018	- Last Day of School
Tuesday 21 August 2018	- Start of session 2018 –     2019
Monday 15 October to 	- School Holidays
Friday 26 2018
Monday 24 December to 	- Christmas Holidays
Friday 4 January 2019 	
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                                          Reach for the Stars

Parent/Guardian Comments








~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
School Garden Help 
I can help during the following weeks: 	9 July – 13 July 	
					16 July – 20 July 	
					23 July – 27 July 	
					30 July – 3 August 
					6 August – 10 August 	
					13 August – 17 August 				
[bookmark: _GoBack]Child’s Name: ___________________________________
Parent Signature: ________________________________
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